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PRESIDENT’S REPORT :

Hello everyone. I hope you are enjoying our milder than normal weather for February so far. We are having our monthly meeting on February 13th, a week early account the legion will be closed for Family Day on February 20th. 
 

Windsor Chapter Visit
We will be visiting our friends in Windsor again this year in the month of April. I will be talking with Al Tape to confirm a date for our visit and will post it in our March newsletter.
 

BILL C-27 UPDATE – LETTER FROM NATIONAL PRESIDENT LYLE BERGE
Good morning, gentlemen,
 

Re the appended, yesterday I attended the roundtable with my MP Tom Kmiec. Besides him and myself, there were three other people, and they were all from Air Canada.
 

Mr. Kmiec started by reminding us that, while he was willing to do what he could, he was an Opposition member. He said he has spent time working in the pension field so it is a topic of interest to him. 
 

He said he is not opposed to the idea of pension reform in some situations – he cited the case of his grandmother, who lived in Poland, where the whole pension system collapsed, and grandma had to rely on family members for the rest of her life. He also referred to the state of Illinois, which has had some major funding issues, as did New Brunswick. He said that younger people prefer to have a choice in pension options on a go forward basis, and he recognizes fully that people who have paid into a pension fund for 35 - 40 years have quite different views. I referred to our current Prime Minister’s letter of July 15, 2015, where he said any changes to a Defined Benefit plan should be made on a go forward basis. Mr. Kmiec pointed to the word “should” – that doesn’t mean “must” or “will”. So it’s a politician’s wording.
 

Nevertheless, Mr. Kmiec will stand in opposition of the bill the way it's currently worded. 
 

I advised him that there are some 21,000 retirees and survivors from Canadian Pacific, that I am President of the NCCPPA, and that we stand firmly in opposition to this Bill. 
With respect to Bill C-27, and particularly the section on consent (9.7 (2)), he says the wording needs to be clarified. For example, how can a bargaining agent vote if 70 or 80% of the members are in favour but 20 or 30% are not? The Consent section does not say what happens to people who say no. He says the wording should be very clear that retirees will not be affected and anyone who does not want to be part of changing to a Target Pension should not be forced to. 
He said the Government has committed to consultation and the Conservatives are going to hold them to that. There are still several stages to go through before it reaches the Senate. Mr. Kmiec feels that even if the bill made it through the House, it would likely have a difficult time in the Senate. 
Mr. Kmiec said he would keep us posted, and I’ll pass along anything he might send me.
As an aside, I have heard nothing as yet from Finance Minister Morneau.
Lyle
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
LETTER FROM ROBERT CAMERON (PENSIONER’S REP)
 

February 1, 2017
To whom it may concern
Here are the COLAS rates since it started in 2000.   
 

YEAR           COLA           ACTUAL
2000
    1.30%          $ 19.50
2001          1.40%          $ 21.00
2002          1.30%          $ 19.50
2003
    0.80%         $ 12.00
2004
    1.65%         $ 24.75
2005
    0.85%         $ 12.75
2006          1.10%         $ 16.50 
2007
    1.10%        $ 16.50
2008          0.95%         $ 14.25
2009
    1.25%         $ 18.75
2010
    0.30%         $   4.50
2011         0.70%         $ 10.50
2012         1.40%        $ 21.00
2013
    1.00%       $ 15.00
2014
    0.45%       $   6.75


2015         0.85%       $ 12.75
2016         0.65%       $   9.75
2017        0.70%        $ 10.50
 

If you turned 65 in 1999 your pension cheque has increased by $ 265.75.  Even though it is not much but it is better than the old way of an AD HOC raise. 
Yours truly
 Robert J Cameron
CP Pension Representative
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
Hope to see everyone at the meeting on February 13th at 12:00.
 Tom Sonier
 TREASURERS REPORT:

Here is the Treasurers report for the February 13th meeting.

At our January 16th meeting we had 38 members and guests present and of those 32 joined us for lunch.

On January 17 I deposited $505.00. Expenses for the month were, Royal Canadian Legion $384.00 for 32 meals. Don Jennings, National Treasurer NCCPPA $51.00 for our yearly membership. We have $166.00 cash on hand and our Bank Balance is $5287.23

We received $24.00 from the door prize and the lucky winners of $22.00 each were Jim Williams and Ron Finch.     
The balance of the bowling league as of January 31 2017 is $5941.52.

SICK REPORT

OBITUARIES;

BIRTHDAYS FOR FEB

Peter Amorgowich,Don Broadbear,Mike Denomy.Jim Hamilton

Wib Trimble.Jim Walker

Bowling Friends

Karen Mezereeuw

BOWLING NEWS;

Team 9,  Captained by Jerry McGrenere, leads the way with a great start in season 2 taking 31 of a possible 35 points. Congratulations Jerry.  Good bowling to all our teams over the next 10 weeks and look out Jerry we're all out to catch you.  
 

Some really good individual bowling is also occurring as evidenced by the following top over average scores for the past 4 weeks.
 

January 17th - Patsy Smith - 238 (+89),  Marie Swallow - 240 (+86), Mike Dunn - 235 (+74), George Renno - 225 (+69)  
 

January 24th - Bill Pow - 304 (+ 81), Gary Hackney - 225 (+67),  Judy Delaney - 203 (+62), Paula Watson -192 (+ 59)  
 

January 31st - Anthony Mazereeuw - 233 (+85), John Longworth - 228 (+80), Judy Delaney - 207 (+66), Marie Swallow - 214 (+57) 
 

February 7th - Darcy Delaney - 291 (+105), Ted Savauge - 230 (+69), Tony Buckley - 193 (+56), Dave Bonner - 183 (+47)  
 

 

	





